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Name of Committee:
Environmental Sustainability Community Advisory Committee
Meeting Date:
4, June, 2019
A meeting of the Environmental Sustainability Community Advisory Committee convened on June 4, 2019 from 6:46 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. in the Boardroom at 5050 Yonge St., with Jessie Sawyers and Jennifer Story presiding.
	Attendance:
	Jessie Sawyers (Community Co-Chair); Jennifer Story (Trustee, Ward 15); Sheila Cary-Meagher (Community Member); Trixie Doyle (Trustee, Ward 14); Amanda Humphreys (Parent); Hilary Inwood (OISE); Christopher Mammoliti (Trustee, Ward 4); Michele Martin (Environmental Consultant); Linda Naccarato (Earth Day Canada); Vince Schutt (Enviromentum); Brenda Simon (Earth Day Canada); Bob Spencer (Community Member); Andrea Stephens (Parent). 

Also present were: Richard Christie (Senior Manager, Sustainability); Esther Collier (Teacher); Kristen Evers (Green Projects Team Leader); David Hawker-Budlovsky (Centrally Assigned Principal); Hongliang Hu (ECE); Karen Kenn (Teacher); Serita Lawson (EcoSchools Certification Specialist).

	Regrets:
	Kathleen Grzybowski (Community Member); Sunday Harrison (Green Thumbs Growing Kids); Ticia Heibien (Teacher); Shannon Holness (Toronto Community Benefits Network); Peyton Leung (Teacher); Karen Lior (Labour Education Centre); Lisa Milne (Community Member); Kristen Schaffer (Teacher); Steve Shallhorn (Labour Education Centre); Stefan Sommer (CUPE 4400); Linda-Sue Thomas (Community Member); Manna Wong (Trustee, Ward 20).


	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION / MOTION/ ACTION

	Call to Order
	· Meeting called to order at 6:46 p.m.
	

	Land Acknowledgement
	· Jessie Sawyers began meeting with a Land Acknowledgement. 
	

	Approval of April 2nd minutes
	· The April 2nd meeting minutes were approved.
	

	Presentation from Alan Colley
	· Deferred to a later date.
	

	Update on Climate Change Summit
	· The TDSB’s Climate Change Summit initially planned for June 12, 2019 will be postponed until the Fall of 2019. 
· In the interim, the Joint Management/Labour Committee will be meeting with staff from Facility Services in June to discuss energy management and to provide input on the TDSB’s energy conservation and demand management plan being prepared by staff.

· The new date for the Climate Change Summit will be shared with ESCAC once it is confirmed. 
	

	Single-Use-Plastics 
	· In June 2018, ESCAC made a recommendation to PSSC that the distribution of single-use plastic water bottles and straws be discontinued at the TDSB.
· At it’s June 6, 2018 meeting, PSSC recommended that the following recommendation be referred back to staff in September 2018: that the distribution of single use plastic items water bottles and straws be discontinued at the TDSB.

· In September 2018, staff provided PSSC with a verbal update and committed to reporting back to the committee in the Fall of 2019. 
· At it’s June 5, 2019 meeting, ESCAC provided the following feedback:

· Attendees expressed strong criticism regarding the process that has been undertaken to discontinue the distribution of single-use plastics at the TDSB and the length of time it has taken to address ESCAC’s initial recommendation. 
· The existing Board motion appears to have a comma missing that would separate “single use items, water bottles and straws”, resulting in an ambiguous interpretation. Staff will confirm correct wording with Board Services. 

· Staff report should remain focused on the opportunities to discontinue the distribution of single use plastic items, straws and water bottles. 
· Other channels in which plastic is brought into the system should remain out of scope for the purposes of the report. This will ensure the report stays focused on the intent of ESCAC’s initial motion and does not become overly complex.
· Making changes to snack programs has the potential to have a big impact.

· Black plastic would be something to explore in the future as it is currently not recyclable in Toronto – where is it, and how is it getting into schools?
· Successful elimination of single-use plastics will require a multi-pronged approach. Education should be at the forefront.

	

	End of Year Tasks
	Annual Report

· Jessie Sawyers reviewed ESCAC’s draft annual report.
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End of Year Survey
· Attendees completed ESCAC’s end of year self-assessment. 
	Action: Members can provide feedback on the draft report via Kristen Evers (kristen.evers@tdsb.on.ca) by July 5, 2019.

Action: Members who were not in attendance on June 5th and would like to provide feedback can complete the survey electronically by July 5, 2019

	Community Co-Chair Election
	· Jessie Sawyers and Sheila Cary-Meagher put their names forward for the role of Community Co-Chair for the 2019/20 school year.
· Members voted in favour of having the two candidates share the role of Community Co-Chair for the next school year. 
	Motion: role of Community Co-Chair for 2019/20 to be shared between the two candidates. 


	Other Business
	Child Nature Summit
· The Child and Nature Alliance of Canada will be hosting a two-day Outdoor Play Summit in September 2019. More details can be found at https://outdoorplaysummit.ca
Energy Provision at the TDSB

· Bob Spencer invited interested ESCAC members to join a working group focused on energy. 
	Motion: Add TDSB energy generation to agenda of next ESCAC meeting.  

	Next Meeting Date
	ESCAC’s 2019/20 meeting schedule will be shared once finalized by Board Services. 
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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Co-Chair Message 


Hello,  
 
The Environmental Sustainability Community Advisory Committee has engaged in many 
enriching, productive, and innovative dialogues this school year. Through our 
experienced and open-minded members, we have had the opportunity to learn from 
each other and build capacity to take on some important initiatives in the hope of 
improving our broader communities’ relationship with, and commitment to our 
environment.  
 
2018/2019 began with ongoing work towards making a recommendation to the Board of 
Trustees that a play policy be developed for the TDSB. The members of our committee 
have worked tirelessly on the development of a document to support and strengthen this 
recommendation. In March of 2019, I presented ESCAC’s play policy supporting 
document to the Early Years Community Advisory Committee alongside representatives 
from Earth Day Canada. After receiving incredible support for the recommendations 
outlined in the document and some critical feedback, we have decided to work closely 
with members of this committee before making our formal policy recommendation to the 
Board of Trustees. Doing so will help to strengthen our recommendation ensuring that it 
aligns with EYCAC’s goals.  
 
Throughout the year we have heard from several community members on exciting 
initiatives within the Board, including the TDSB/OISE action research collaborative 
project, FoodShare and their work on the Burnhampthorpe Farming Project, and many 
more. We have also spent the year deepening our connection to the TDSB’s Joint 
Management Labour Environment Committee.  
 
It has been a wonderful year, 
 
Jessie Sawyers 







 


CAC Mandate/ Purpose  


a. To identify and discuss issues of environmental sustainability and climate change 
as they relate to the TDSB, by facilitating ongoing feedback from the community 
through the engagement of students, parents, and parent groups, community 
advocacy groups, non-profit organizations, members of the general public, TDSB 
staff, etc. 
 


b. To make recommendations to the TDSB regarding environmental concerns.  
 
 
 
 
 







 


CAC Activities  


Meetings  


 


a. There will be minimum of 6 meetings per school year. The meeting schedule will be 
set at the beginning of the year. 


b. Members must submit any documents to be printed 48 hours prior to the meeting 
and printed materials will be kept to a minimum. 


c. Members have the option of attending by conference call. If this is necessary, they 
should inform the meeting coordinator at least 3 days ahead of time so they can 
make the appropriate arrangements. 


d. Occasionally the meetings may be held by conference call, if necessary. 
e. Sub-committees/Working groups will be established as required, with scope of work 


established by the ESCAC. 
 


Accomplishments for the School Year: 
 


1. Ongoing updates and discussions regarding ESCAC’s play policy work 
2. Updated ESCAC’s Terms of Reference, specifically committee membership 
3. Received presentation on agriculture in regards to climate change  
4. Received presentation from FoodShare on urban agriculture projects occurring at 


TDSB schools, including the Burnhampthorpe Farming Project 
5. Received presentation on the initiatives underway through TDSB and OISE 


Environmental and Sustainability Education collaboration, including a presentation 
from three members of the TDSB/OISE Action Research Project 


6. Provided feedback on components of the planned TDSB Climate Change Summit  
7. Received presentation from the Beach Community Energy Cooperative on the 2030 


District East Project  
8. Presented to Early Years CAC on play policy recommendation  
9. Received presentation about the sustainability education programs delivered by 


SustainED 
10. Began conversation about recruiting new ESCAC members to better represent our 


community 
  


 
 







 


 


 


 


 


 Committee Members 


 
Community Co-Chair(s): Kristen Schaffer (up until February 2019) and Jessie Sawyers 
 
Trustee Co-Chair(s): Sheila Carey-Meagher (up until December 2018) and Jennifer Story 
 
Richard Christie (Staff) 
Esther Collier (Staff) 
Kelly Crosthwaite (Staff) 
Priyan De Silva (Staff) 
Trixie Doyle (Trustee) 
Kristen Evers (Staff) 
David Hawker-Budlovsky (Staff) 
Hongliang Hu (Staff) 
Hilary Inwood (OISE) 
Karen Kenn (Staff) 
Serita Lawson (Staff) 
Peyton Leung (Staff) 
Karen Lior (Labour Education Centre) 
Christopher Mammoliti (Trustee) 
Lisa Milne (Parent) 
Linda Naccarato (Earth Day Canada) 
Kristin Schaffer (Community Member) 
Vince Schutt (Enviromentum) 
Steve Shallhorn (Labour Education Centre) 
Brenda Simon (Earth Day Canada) 
Stefan Sommer (CUPE 4400) 
Bob Spencer (Parent) 
Andrea Stephens (Parent) 
Jenn Vetter (Staff) 
Manna Wong (Trustee) 
 






